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Idaho Pro Bono Week Recognizes Individuals Serving Idahoans in Need 
 
Boise, ID – The Idaho Supreme Court has proclaimed October 25-31, 2015 as Idaho Pro Bono 
Week. This week is designed to honor the hundreds of attorneys who donate their time and 
services to help ensure all Idahoans, no matter their economic status, have access to equal 
justice under the law.  
 
Many families and individuals are unable to afford legal services despite their need for urgent 
legal help. The Idaho Pro Bono Commission was formed in 2008 by judges and lawyers to help 
address this problem.  
 
During 2014, more than 750 public and private attorneys, working in association with the Idaho 
Volunteer Lawyers Program, donated 14,000 hours of attorney assistance to thousands of 
Idahoans across the state. These volunteers provided legal representation in more than 600 
state court cases. These free services are valued at almost $2,000,000.  
 
“Equal justice and the fair administration of justice are fundamental to our system of 
government,” said Idaho Supreme Court Justice and Chairman of the Idaho Pro Bono 
Commission Jim Jones. “Pro bono work constitutes a donation of a lawyer’s stock in trade – his 
or her work time – and we thank every member of our legal community who has done their part 
to help Idahoans seek justice. Every year, hundreds of families are helped through the volunteer 
work of dedicated attorneys. We look forward to continuing to do our part to help those in need.”  
 
Every student graduating from the University of Idaho College of Law is required to participate in 
the school’s pro bono program. Members of the 2014 graduation class logged more than 9,300 
hours of pro bono work. Law students and faculty at Concordia University School of Law 
contributed 1,152 volunteer hours in 2014.  
 
While pro bono opportunities exist for lawyers across the state, some firms are making an effort 
to give back as a team. For example, Holland & Hart is working to help individuals with UVisa 
cases. UVisas allow certain victims of crime to seek non-immigrant legal status in United States 
for providing help to Federal, State or local authorities investigating cases or prosecuting a 
crime.   
   
Idahoans who are in need of legal assistance should contact the Volunteer Lawyers Program 
through the Idaho State Bar website at ISB.idaho.gov or by calling 208-334-4500; or Idaho 
Legal Aid Services by visiting its website at IdahoLegalAid.org or calling 208-336-8980. 
    

### 
Contact: 
Office of the Administrative Director of the Courts 
Idaho Supreme Court 
Boise, Idaho 
Phone: 208-334-2246  /  Judiciary’s Website:  http://www.isc.idaho.gov  

http://www.isc.idaho.gov/







	ProBonoWeek-PressRelease2015-Final
	ProBonoWeekProclamation-2015

